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Lift and Interlock Power with Brake Depressed
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SERVICE NOTICE #17-1006

Micro Bird recently sent out “Engineering Change Notice #17-0013”
concerning a safety point on the lift door interlock system.
Please note that since September 2013, Micro Bird buses have an
additional safety feature; when a unit is operating and the lift door is
open, if there is someone in the driver's seat and the brake pedal is
depressed (as if attempting to move the vehicle), the power supply to
the lift is interrupted but the lock remains activated so that the vehicle
cannot be moved. This additional feature ensures that the unit cannot
be moved and warns the lift operator that someone is in the driver's
area.
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CONTACT OUR SERVICE OR PARTS DEPARTMENT WITH ANY 
QUESTIONS

SERVICE

Chittenango: 800-962-5768
Daryl Wallace or Brian Lamaitis

Rochester: 800-463-3232 
Dave Schaub 
Albany: 866-867-1100 
Ben Reiling
Warranty: 800-962-5768
Morgan Jenkins 
Customer Service 
Representatives

Eastern Region: 
Gary Bigness 
845-500-3707

Central Region: 
Josh Coon
315-263-0765

Western Region: 
Mike Panzica 
716-908-3186

PARTS

Director of Parts
Jim Hogan
jhogan@newyorkbussales.com
607-227-5794

Chittenango: 800-962-5768
Gari McQuade
gmcquade@newyorkbussales.com
Bill Cox
bcox@newyorkbussales.com
John Lewin
jlewin@newyorkbussales.com
Dave Grant
dgrant@newyorkbussales.com

Albany: 866-867-1100
Sean Conway
sconway@newyorkbussales.com
Pat Murphy
pmurphy@newyorkbussales.com

Rochester: 800-463-3232
Dave Cook
dcook@newyorkbussales.com
Steve Hibbard
shibbard@newyorkbussales.com


